
President's
Message

Welcome to the 4th year of the
Stroll ofPoets. The annual general
meet"ing in April was a great strrt to
what's shaping up to be
another excellent year. About 35 or
40 members came out !o talk
about the 1994 StroU, elect new
executive and board members,
enjoy some socializing and eat the
free donuts (always good to
bring in a crowd). Many thanks to
Katherine McKee for arranging
the hall.

On behalf of all the members of the
society, I'd like to start by
offering our sincere thanks to Ivan
Sundal and Ken Wilson for their
work and commiEnent to the SEoU
over the last three years. Both
have stepped down from their
executive offices - Ivan as Presi-
dent and Ken as Secretary. Fornr-
nately, both have elected to remain
on the board of directors.

Our new board is a solid mix of new
and old members: Jacques
Benoit (Jocko), Annette Cannell,
Ruth Andersm Donovan, Paul
Matwychuk, Katherine McKee,
Tracy Murray, Arma Marie Sewell,
Ivan Sundal, Andrew Thompson
and Ken Wilson. Thanks also to
1993 board members who are not
returning: John King Farlow, Phil
Jagger, Myrna Garanis and Peter
Cole.

Many people at the general meeting
volunteered to help put on the
Stroll, Twelve Days and Outreach
this year, but more volunteers arc
always needed. If you haven't
handed in your registration yet and
you want to help (or think you
ought to), you can attach a note to
the form and someone will call you.
If you' ve already registered,
send a note to the Stroll office,
phone the Stroll office, or phone
me. Believe me, if you want a job,
we'll find you one.

I'll keep it short this time. If anyone
has any ideas, wants to take on a job
(of which there are many), u just
wants to chat about the Sroll of
Poets Society and where we're
going, I can be reached at4354360.

- Candace Bamber

May 2l -- Farewell to McKay/
Zwicky 7:30 pm at Latitude 53

May 31 -- Submission dcadline

for Stroll Anthology

June 5 * Calgary'sfirst Stroll of
Poets

Happy Strolling!

Calendar

See details inside

See details inside

Our gallant Treasurer and procurer
of grant money, Doug Elves, will
remain in that position, fonning the
foundation of a new executive
rhat also includes Anna
Mioduchowska as Secretary, and
me, Candace Bamber, as President.
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Important Reminder!

Anthology Submission Deadline

-May 31

If you don't have a Stroll brochure
with the forms for taking out
a membership, registering to stroll
in the festival in October, and
submining to the Stroll Anthology,
please phone or write to the
Stroll office (44-77&). We will
mail you the brochure. It also
includes the subnnission guidelines

Please don't send poems without
renewing your membership or
registering to stroll in October.
(Sorry about all the fonns, but
they are very brief, and they do
reduce the work of the volunteer
organizers.)

Katherine McKee is editor of the
19!X Stroll of Poets Anthology.
Questions or suggestions about the
anthology can be directed to
Katherine N45G3290.

CJSR 10th Anniversary

CJSR will be hosting a poetry
reading in honour of its 10th
armiversary on Tuesday, June 6 at
Latte Caffe. This is just the early
announcement. Time and poets are
still to be announced.

The Spirit of Place - A Writer's Retreat
May 20 - 23, 1994

Canadian poet Lorna Crozier takes writers on an exploration of the
power of place, at, a four-day, holiday wepkend retreat May 20-23 at the
Naramata Centre in the Okanagan Valley.

The release they sent us doesn't specify the cost, but we
understand there are bursaries available. Registration, more
infonnation and bursary information for The Spirit of Place is available
by calling the Naramata Centre's registrar at (604) 49G5751.

lB eat Speak
Wonkshop
Check out the Beat Speak
Workshop on Tuesday nights
at 8 pm at l-atte Caffe with
James Owasak. This work-
shop focuses on performance,
music and sound and is
centred on process rather than
product. We don't have a

contact number for James,

but you canjust show up at
Latte Caffe (lUO7 Whyte).

Our Voices in Chorus June 3 - 5, 1994
A conference presented by
Celcbration of Women in the Arts

CITADELTHEATRE /COLIN LOW CINEMA/INN ON 7TH

June 3 Performcrs Showcase 8 pm

featuring LauraVinson
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June 4 Brunch 10 am

fe atur in g M yrna Ko stas h

June 4 Film andVideo Showcase 8 pm

featuring Sara Diamond

June 5 Pancl Discussions 12:30

June 5 Wrap Up 3 pm

for more information, contact CWA, #905, 10136 100 St. 4U 0287



Writer's Black Reading
Series and Magazine Launch

Writer's Block is anew magezins
published here in Edmonton. In
preparation for its launch on May
18 (time and place to be confinned),
the magazine is hosting some
preliminary poetry readings.

The first reading on May 2 was at
the north-side Sugar Bowl. From
the readers that performed, Anna
Marie Sewell and Gail Sobat were
invited to give readings at the
launch itself.

Two more preJaunch readings are
planned: May 10 at7 pm at Beans
Coffee House (Water's Edge
Tower, Saskarchewan Drive and
101 St.) and May 14 at9 pm at the
Misty Mountain Cafe (104 Sr. and
Whyte). If you are interested in
reading at these events, and
perhaps qualifying to read at the
launch itself, contact Wes Dalmer
for more info at 438-3298.

Writer's Block
Submission Guidelines

Writer's Block invites members of
the Stroll of Poets Society to
submit work to the magazine.
Writer's Block spotlights excep-
tional stories in the following
genres: horror, mystery, rorutnce,
science fiction/fantasy, and western.
The magazine also accepts poetry of
all types. Issues appear quartedy
(January, April, July and October)
and submissions are accepted year
round.

Please include a short bio with your
submission and send us only
one story at a time. Payment is five
cents per word for fiction, on
publication. Poems pay $75. Inquire
at Box 92,994 33 Ave. Edmonton,
T6N 1E8.


